
 DEVOLVED PARKS & TENNIS COURTS UPDATE 

D&LC Meeting Date ……Thursday 1st December 2022 (report as at 24th November 2022) 

FACILITY CURRENT STATUS/ACTIVITY 

BOROUGH 
PLAY PARK 

 

CAMBRIDGE 
FIELD  

 
 
 
 

i. Purchase Order placed for emptying of parks bins.  Additional bin to be ordered. 
 
ii. Boundary wall repairs to be undertaken, contractor instructed.  
 
iii. Member of the public who lives overlooking Cambridge Field has recently 
commented on the high numbers of users in the Park, since the improvements have 
been installed. 

CHESTNUT 
CLOSE  

PLAY PARK 

i. Operations Team to measure and price the rail fencing.  Inspection report 2022 
suggests a risk assessment as an alternative to replacing fence (can be considered at the 
next asset tour).  

THANCKES 
PARK PLAY 

PARK 
 
 

i. CCTV purchase order placed for tennis courts, commencing installation Monday 12th 

December 2022. 

ii. Musical instrument ‘drumstick’ missing, replacement to be actioned. 
 
iii. Following council approval, replacement gate to be ordered and contractor to be 
instructed to fit the same. 
 

TENNIS 
COURTS and 
TENNIS HUT 

i. Tennis Hut.  ACTION 
 
ii. Following contractor site meeting, initial quotation has arrived, awaiting revisions of 

the same.  Continuing liaison with the LTA. 

iii. Correspondence from the Friends of Thanckes Park Group, offering the council 

additional funds, to be ring fenced for accessibility improvements to the tennis courts.  

ACTION 

OTHER 
ACTIVITIES 

 
 

i. Mowing has ceased, due to the inclement weather. 

ii. Community Hub & Library - CCTV quotation received, for the Supply, installation and 

commissioning of additional cameras to the existing CCTV system at Torpoint Library.  

Security Dynamics (existing provider of CCTV at parks) £889.60 + £177.92 VAT = 

£1,067.52.  Still awaiting second quotation. 

iii. Tree branches at skate park are partially blocking CCTV camera, Councillor Tivnan is 

now liaising with Cornwall Council on this matter. 

iv. Skate Park request from adult users of the park, for the installation of a grind rail, this 

has been passed to a volunteer within the Friends of Thanckes Park group to make 

contact to establish requirements and possible viability. 

 

 

 


